
July	14,	2021

Valley	Fliers	July	Board	Meeting


Meeting	Called	to	Order	at:	6:31

Present:	Eyre,	Glassmyer,	DeWitt,	Botezatu,	Walter,	Vader,	plus	14	members.


Approval	of	June	and	Special	Meeting	Minutes		 

Alan	moved	to	approve	as	written,	Florin	seconded.


Treasurer’s	Report		 	 

See	Alan’s	handouts.		Alan	noted	his	report	is	very	preliminary.		There	are	at	least	five	flights	of	88L	not	yet	
recorded.		We	will	continue	to	work	with	members	to	close	that	gap.		It	was	a	big	repair	month,	in	part	due	to	the	
purchase	of	supplies.		We	had	an	unusual	event:	the	family	of	a	former	member	(now	deceased)	made	a	donation	
to	the	club	of	$300.		Donations	are	not	deductible,	but	we	can	accept	them.		Adding	back	depreciation,	we	are	
about	$14000	to	the	good	year-to-date.		Total	current	assets	are	up	by	$11000	over	last	year.		Alan	missed	the	
sales	tax	filing	deadline	again	which	cost	us	a	small	penalty.		The	negative	cash	flow	is	largely	a	result	of	the	pur-
chase	of	an	engine	for	88L.		Question	from	the	floor:	could	we	have	people	introduce	themselves?	Those	present	
did	so.


Maintenance	Officer’s	Report

	See	Florin’s	handouts.		The	planes	in	general	look	good.		

9MA	is	a	little	past	its	scheduled	oil	change.		

117	The	primer	issue	may	have	caused	the	reported	fuel	smell	in	the	plane.		Members	reported	the	fuel	smell	has	
occurred	again	after	the	primer	fix.		Florin	asked	members	to	squawk	it	again	if	they	notice	it.		Florin	says	117	is	
looking	ratty.		He	detailed	an	issue	with	the	pilot	side	door	and	expressed	a	concern	the	plane	may	have	had	a	
hard	landing.		Florin	also	noted	one	of	the	doors	has	a	new	dent	that	looks	like	it	was	made	by	a	screwdriver.		The	
plane	is	taking	a	major	beating.		

63S	Florin	noted	that	Jonathon	Pebworth	made	a	good	and	timely	fix	to	the	pilot	seat.		After	the	annual,	the	plane	
is	now	good	to	go.

88L	The	plane	was	in	good	shape	for	the	trip.

Question	from	the	floor:	how	much	was	the	auto-pilot	servo?		Answer:;	the	servo	hardware	was	$1900	without	
labor.

Scott	asked	about	63S’s	air	scoop,	will	it	come	back?		Answer:	a	new	one	has	been	purchased,	but	no	one	seems	to	
know	where	it	is.		Scott	asked	to	have	it	replaced	if	it	can	be	found.


Safety	Officer’s	Report

Shawn	noted	that	last	month	we	had	an	AD	overflown	and	a	plane	run	to	four	quarts	of	oil.		Jon	says	88L	was	
burning	only	about	one	quart	an	hour	and	9MA	did	that	before	we	replaced	its	engine.		Several	members	feel	88L	
was	burning	oil	at	a	higher	rate	than	that.		Shawn	asked	for	other	concerns	from	the	members	present.		A	mem-
ber	commented	from	the	floor	that	9MA	was	flown	into	Idaho	back	country.		He	feels	our	planes	are	not	set	up	for	
that.		That	member	suggests	the	club	consider	modifying	bylaws	to	prohibit	backcountry	flying	or	to	make	mem-
bers	liable	for	costs	of	repair	etc.	should	plane	get	stuck	in	the	backcountry.		Another	member	noted	that	most	of	
the	strips	mentioned	are	very	good	airstrips.		Alan	noted	he	has	been	stranded	in	Forks	by	a	failed	mag.		John	
feels	it	is	too	gray	to	really	contemplate	a	rule	at	this	time.		Another	member	suggests	the	club	might	need	
mandatory	minimum	daily	hours.		Alan	and	Tim	noted	the	board	has	dealt	with	schedule	abuse	and	can	do	that	
again.		Shawn	reports	he	flew	63S	after	the	annual	and	the	controls	move	noticeably	more	easily.		Jonathon	Peb-
worth	noted	the	fix	to	63S’s	seat	doesn’t	make	it	like	new.		Shawn	noted	some	other	clubs	have	a	variety	of	check-
outs,	e.g.	for	mountain	flying.		Question	from	the	floor:	the	Piper	Cherokee	AD	finally	released.		Is	our	airplane	
subject	to	that	AD?		Answer:	no,	but	the	wing	was	checked	when	we	had	it	repaired.		Eddy	current	was	not	done,	
but	that	is	not	required.		Comment	from	the	floor:		Members	need	to	be	careful	to	check	the	Hobbs	so	we	don’t	
overfly	ADs.		




New	Business

88L	

NTSB	/	Insurance	Status	John	spoke	to	the	investigator	yesterday	and	got	a	lengthy	form	we	need	to	complete.		
The	insurance	company	has	recovered	the	plane.		The	insurance	company	says	the	hull	replacement	is	$75000.		
Our	insurance	is		up	for	renewal	and	we	will	need	to	look	at	the	values	to	which	we	are	insuring	the	other	aircraft.		
Scott	asked	if	we	find	an	adequate	plane	and	it	requires	more	than	the	insurance	claim	would	we	consider	a	spe-
cial	assessment?		Alan	says	we	have	had	a	bank	note	for	previous	plane	purchases	and	would	investigate	that	
first.	

Question	from	the	floor:	Are	we	looking	at	planes	other	than	an	172?		Answer:	we	would	consider	other	options.		
Suggestion	from	the	floor:	should	we	consider	two	seater	and	experimental	aircraft?		Answer:	Alan	noted	that	
experimental	aircraft	will	require	a	discussion	with	our	insurance	company.		Several	people	discussed	what	the	
club	is	for	and	why	we	have	172s.		Training,	familiarity,	approachability	were	all	mentioned.		Question	from	the	
floor:	is	the	board	just	going	to	buy	a	plane?		Answer:	no,	we	are	just	getting	started	with	the	process.	

Comment	from	the	floor:	are	we	doing	more	training	in	the	planes	than	we	have	historically?		Answer:	no,	there	is	
only	one	primary	student	and	she	has	not	flown	in	a	year.		John	notes	that	we	are	unlikely	to	please	everyone	
whatever	we	buy.

88L	Engine	Alan	has	contacted	the	folks	from	whom	we	purchased	the	engine	and	they	will	take	the	engine	back,	
but	has	put	that	on	hold	in	case	we	find	a	plane	with	a	run	out	engine.		

Florin	suggested	we	should	consider	172N	models	as	replacements.		

Question	from	the	floor:	could	we	sublease	the	hangar	space	for	the	interim?		Answer:	we	could	possibly	do	that,	
we	have	done	so	in	the	past.

Question	from	the	floor:	is	there	a	timeline	for	the	replacement?		Answer:	John	says	we	won’t	survive	as	a	club	
with	only	three	planes.

Scott	noted	we	could	potentially	do	a	lease-back.		Comment	from	the	floor:	the	member	knows	someone	who	
might	lease-back	a	182.		Another	commenter	was	interested	in	an	RG	model,	and	several	folks	suggested	we	
should	understand	the	insurance	impact	of	a	retractable	gear	plane.

Club	Safety	Review	Board	John	asked	if	we	should	stand	one	up	after	the	NTSB	rules.		It	was	generally	agreed	
that	we	should	wait	until	the	NTSB	report.		Question	from	the	floor:	should	the	club	pursue	recovering	the	insur-
ance	deductible	from	the	Makar	estate?		Answer:	there	is	no	deductible.

Aircraft	Appraisals	John	suggests	we	at	least	do	a	VRef	on	our	remaining	planes	and	notes	most	other	options	
are	just	expensive	opinions.		Alan	moved	that	we	get	a	VRef	appraisal	on	those	planes.		Tim	seconded.		The	mo-
tion	carried	unanimously.		

Several	folks	suggest	the	engine	for	88L	would	likely	sell	quickly	with	the	prop	and	the	STC.		Several	members	
suggested	this	might	be	the	time	to	offer	it	up.		Recovery	of	the	core	charge	might	complicate	the	process,	but	that	
might	not	be	insurmountable.

Question	from	the	floor:	what	are	the	next	steps	in	deciding	how	to	move	forward	with	airplane	replacement?		
Alan	agreed	setting	up	a	committee	might	be	a	reasonable	approach	to	proceed.		Another	member	commented	
that	focusing	on	the	intent	of	the	club	would	help	guide	the	choice.		Experimental	and	other	aircraft	options	were	
again	discussed.

Question	from	the	floor:	why	was	63S	sent	to	Normandy	instead	of	sending	it	to	Jon.		Answer:	John	said	the	board	
believes	there	is	an	advantage	in	there	being	a	second-source	for	maintenance.		Alan	added	that	we	sometimes	
had	an	airplane	go	down	while	we	had	one	in	annual	and	we	had	to	give	Jon	direction	about	what	to	work	on	
first.		The	original	questioner	had	some	interaction	with	Normandy	and	it	was	not	“warm	and	fuzzy”,	while	he	
feels	Jon	is	more	responsive.

Regarding	the	path	forward	for	purchase	of	another	plane,	John	agreed	we	might	create	a	committee.		Other	
commenters	suggested	we	let	members	forward	suggestions.

Question	from	the	floor:	does	the	club	have	business	credit?		Answer:	Alan	says	he	will	need	to	inquire;	it	has	
been	a	while	since	we’ve	needed	any.

Jonathon	Pebworth	offered	to	set	up	a	SurveyMonkey	survey	to	help	understand	what	the	members	want.		John	
noted	he	has	a	SurveyMonkey	account.	

Comment	from	the	floor:	once	we	have	a	good	idea	what	we	could	buy,	we	might	have	to	ask	the	members	how	
many	of	them	would	rent	the	plane	at	the	price	we	could	offer.

Florin	commented	we	may	want	to	allow	the	number	of	memberships	to	drift	down	at	least	until	we	get	back	to	
four	planes.		Others	comment	that	scheduling	is	not	yet	an	issue.

Jonathon	and	Jordon	Triggs	will	put	together	a	survey	and	run	it	past	the	board.		They	will	target	distributing	the	
survey	before	the	next	meeting.




Ed	Bryce	noted	the	Makar	family	has	not	yet	scheduled	the	funeral	and	they	are	thinking	the	end	of	August.		He	
also	noted	there	is	a	go-fund-me	site	established	to	help	defray	the	costs.


Free	flight	hour	won	by:		Erica	Juberg

Meeting	adjourned	at:	7:50

Next	Meeting:	The	next	board	meeting	will	be	held	Wednesday,	August	11th.
















